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Pursuant to Public Notice, Mayor Frank Catino convened a special meeting of the City Council on Wednesday, September 17, 2014, at 6:47 p.m., in the Council Chamber.  Those present were Mayor Frank Catino, Vice-Mayor Lorraine Gott, Councilman Dominick Montanaro, City Manager Courtney Barker, and City Clerk Leonor Olexa.  Councilman Mark Brimer and Councilwoman Sheryl Denan were absent.

(TIME:  6:47) PUBLIC HEARING:
DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON FLORIDA RECREATION DEVELOPMENT ASSISTANCE PROGRAM (FRDAP)/FDEP GRANT FOR RECREATION IMPROVEMENTS TO SATELLITE BEACH SPORTS AND RECREATION PARK
Mayor Catino opened the public hearing.  Recreation Director Kerry Stoms stated the FRDAP grant, if awarded, will provide funding to improve the Sports and Recreation Park to include installation of lighting at the soccer field, security lighting, new exercise trail, and new picnic area; renovations to a nature trail, playground, picnic area, and parking area (by installing paved handicapped parking).  Council discussed the importance of obtaining grant funds to assist the City in making improvements to the Sports and Recreational Park, and expressed gratitude to the soccer club for their contributions toward this project.

Mayor Catino asked for citizen comments; there were no comments.

ACTION:  Vice-Mayor Gott MOVED, SECOND by Councilman Montanaro, to authorize the Recreation Department to submit a $150,000 FRDAP grant for the described elements, with a total project cost of $150,000, and a City match of $17,500.  VOTE:  ALL YES.  MOTION CARRIED.

Mayor Catino adjourned the meeting at 6:51 p.m.



Leonor Olexa, CMC
City Clerk
